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HIGH SCHOOL SPORT:

Amberfield College had one motto for our first year: Work Hard, Play hard. We tried to create a holistic way of 
living and to do everything you can with a 100% effort. We want our learners to have a balanced life and to learn 
new and important life skills through sport. This year we introduced 10 different sport codes from archery to 
table tennis and we are still growing. From next year we will add an extra 3 sport codes.

Our u/14 soccer boys did extremely well, considering that they played in an u/15 league. The U/16 boys also came 
through at the end of the season with a few wins, considering they also played in an older league. Our netball girls 
were privileged to be couched by one of South Africa’s best coach apprentice. They also won all their games in the 
Private School League.

Our Athletics team did amazingly well at the NWU Top 20 and hopefully next year we will come back better. We had 
3 Athletes who scored more than 800 points!! Our Touch Rugby girls were amazing and improved so much during 
the season.

The touch rugby boys ended 3rd, playing against teams that were established 3 years ago. We also developed 3 
Northern Gauteng Touch Rugby players. 

One of our learners represented South Africa and our School in the 2019 NASP Africa Development Challenge for 
Archery.

In swimming we have 2 Swimmers that will be representing our school in the open water competitions in 2020.

When we look back at this year, I believe that we achieved our motto and we can only expect much more from 2020.

PRIMARY SCHOOL SPORT:

2019 has been an amazing year on the sports field! Our learners in the Primary School played in multiple leagues 
this year. We participated in two Athletics leagues where we finished in 12th place out of 18 schools in the Centuri-
on cluster. During the 3rd term we finished off the season in 3rd place out of 9 schools in the Pretoria league. 
Mulenga Kalebaila made it into the Centurion District team for the 100m sprints.



Our Netball and Softball teams performed very well this year. Our Soccer boys performed exceptionally well, 
especially our U/11 boys. They played 41 games during the year and WON 38 of those games. The WON the 
Centurion League and ended in 3rd Place in the Tshwane league. Our boys have also qualified to participate in 
a tournament next year where players can get selected to go to Brazil.

Our Swimming team started the season off rocky but ended on a huge high by WINNING a Gala that we hosted 
against Jacaranda and Curro Sagewood.

Amberfield is heading in the right direction to becoming one of the top Cricket schools in Pretoria. Our teams 
played multiple matches and we had a 93% WIN rate for U/09 – 13 Cricket teams. Aden Maredi in Grade 5 got 
district colours for his cricket as well this year.

Our Hockey and Tennis teams improved with every single match they played. Our Hockey girls finished in 3rd 
place in their league. Overall our teams ended the year off with a 71% WIN ratio. For a brand new school this is 
an AMAZING achievement.

Next year we will be introducing Archery for our Grade 4 – 7 learners. We are also in the process of secur-
ing permission from the municipality to use the open space across from our sports fields for Moun-
tain Biking.

Congratulations and well done to all our learners, we are exceptionally proud of each one 
of you!

We cannot wait for 2020!!!


